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Green Bay Strikers Board of Director's Meeting

Wednesday, March 3, 2021 6:30pm via Zoom
MEETING MINUTES
Members Present: Scott DeBaker, Michelle Hagerty, Gretchen Jandrin, Tom Matuszak, Kallista Mitchell, Joe Prosser, Lynn Reynolds, Lisa Schultz, Kris Scolare, Todd Walkowski
Members Absent: Ryan Bangert, Donn Bramer, Marty Briggs, Andrea Maloney, Sylvia Flores
Parent/Coach Present: Greg Schad
CALL TO ORDER: President Scott DeBaker called the meeting to order at 606PM.
Green Bay Strikers Parent and Coach Greg Schad joined the meeting to discuss a concern he had regarding the late communication of the return to play plan and the mask requirements for coaches and players. Greg and his wife Andrea have a U10 girl and U12 boy signed up to play and they are signed up to be coaches for these teams.  The board explained that the plan was put out as soon as we were able, after SAY had updated their return to play recommendations and it was reviewed by Bay Lakes.  The plan is a working document and may or may not change before the start of the season.  Any changes will be communicated will all families.
SECRETARY’S MINUTES:  Michelle H
· February meeting minutes reviewed and approved.
TREASURER’S MINUTES:  Gretchen J
· Deposits coming in All accounts are in order. 
BAY LAKES REPORT:  Scott D/Michelle H/Tom M/Kallista M/Todd W
· SAY updated their return to play guidelines, stating masks are not recommended while playing but would be allowed with parental consent. Hard face shields (clear plastic) are not allowed. Will need to have a form for parent to fill out if they want player to wear a mask on field. What type of mask will be allowed – cloth, disposable, gaiter style?  Referees will not be addressing issues with masks. 
· Will start season June 7. Will need to get team numbers, colors and fields to Jim Westerman by March 18. Will hold an extra meeting in April to present schedules for review.
· Referee Training – Bulk will be done online through SAY with experienced referees just completing an online exam.  New referees would be required to go to in-person scrimmages for hands on training, 4-5 referees per scrimmage. Howard United may have teams available for these scrimmages. Each district needs to decide if we will pay our referees to attend the scrimmage in-person training. Fees for Matt, Rod and Ed will be very minimal.
· Most districts numbers are below last year’s and 2019’s numbers. Allouez is planning on directing their U12 players to Strikers. DePere U15 & U19 teams are full. Several districts are planning on starting all ages the same time as U15 & U19 teams.  Pulaski is still trying to figure out fields as their school district is unsure if school fields will be available. Howard will have extra fields that Pulaski can use if needed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

REGISTRATION: Michelle H/Scott D/Lynn R
· See New Business
COACHES TRAINING: Joe P/Todd W
· Coaches training committee will meet to discuss plan for virtual training for new coaches via Zoom. Will also discuss a plan for coach equipment handout, possibly a drive-thru pickup at Arnie Wolff.  Scott and Gretchen are willing to help.  They will come with a plan to the next board meeting. 
COACHES STAFFING: Scott D/Division Coordinators
· See new business
REFEREE TRAINING/STAFFING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· 25 referees currently registered for U8-U12 games.  Kallista will send an email to referees who had registered in the past.

· Voted and approved paying new referees $14 for in-person scrimmage training through Bay Lakes.

· Discussed possibility of also doing our own scrimmages for referees with our teams.

· Kallista attended SAY national meeting. Concussion training and SafeSport training are required for referees.  Referee testing protocol can be flexible – in person, online or any accommodation for referee that is needed.
REFEREE SCHEDULING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· No report.
EQUIPMENT: Balls – Gretchen J; Shirts – Scott D/Lynn R/Kris S; Trophies Tom; Photos – Donn B
· Need to let CP Center know our plan for getting names on shirts. Michelle will change dates on plan from last year to match this year’s season and send to Dawn at CP Center.
· Discussed still giving trophies to U6-U12 divisions. Tom will take over trophy coordinator position. Michelle will get Tom the trophy process information. Scott spoke with Donn regarding doing a photo in place of trophies for U15-U19 divisions, Donn has an idea for a clear table top holder for a 5x7 team photo with a printed frame around the team.

FIELDS/NETS: Gretchen J/Kris S/Marty B/Ryan B
· Bellevue and Green Bay Park and Rec have approved our field requests. Michelle will update them on our field sizes for U12. Bellevue is asking for goal size; we have always used 18-foot goal.
· Concession Stand User Agreement has been completed and sent to Green Bay Park and Rec.
· Field reservations for coaches – discussed blocking fields/times for scrimmage spots so that referees could attend and practice skills.
ARNIE WOLFF SPORTS COMPLEX: Marty B/Tom M
· Tom will purchase freezer and will submit receipt to Gretchen for reimbursement.

· Marty has been talking with the City of Green Bay about getting the sign in place at the complex. The Strikers have the funds available to pay for the sign, this money was raised by the GB Fire Dept and given to the Strikers to purchase the sign.
CONCESSIONS: Marty B/Tom M/Kris S
· Green Bay Park and Rec asked for a written safe operation plan, the Concession committee is working with Michelle to finalize this

ETHICS: Executive Board and board representative
· No report
SOCCERFEST: Scott D/Andrea M/Kris S
· Decided to hold Soccerfest the weekend of July 10-11, 2021.

· Allouez U12 teams will be playing the Strikers U12 teams this year. Will include them on the Soccerfest schedule

· Discussed staggering start times to allow for less people gathering at one time.  
PUBLICITY, FACEBOOK & WEBSITE: Michelle
· Automatic response to Facebook Messenger has been set up.
· Facebook registration posts made on a regular basis and boosted twice.

· Website is being updated weekly.
DIVERSITY: Andrea
·  No report
DIVISION COORDINATORS: 
· Positions filled:

U6 – Kris S

U8 Boys – Andrea M

U8 Girls – Scott D

U10 Boys – Lisa S

U10 Girls – Scott D

U12 Boys – Lisa S

U12 Girls – Lisa S
U15 Boys - 


U15 Girls - 

U19 Boys – Tom M

U19 Girls – Kris S

*Still need to fill: U15 Boys and U15 Girls

ADMINISTRATIVE: Michelle H
· Reminder to complete SafeSport Training ASAP.  This is a SAY requirement for all board members and coaches.  Please email or text Michelle a copy of your completed certificate as soon as possible.
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Pizza Ranch fundraiser date is 4/19/21 Todd will reach out to them to push out to cancel for now.
NEW BUSINESS:

-Cover total registration – several players on wait list, Michelle will activate them from wait list.
-Number of teams in each age group – Michelle will email updated registration report to board.
-Number of coaches in each age group – Will need to recruit coaches, currently have 65 registered, will need 50 more.
-Cover total referees – see Referee staffing report above
-Reviewed Coaches’ Newsletter – Please let Michelle know if there are any changes needed.
-Review Exception Requests – All approved, Michelle will contact families and move players.
-Number and color of shirts to order and sizes – Colors picked, Gretchen will email report to shirt committee for review.
MEETING ADJOURNED at 9:30pm
Next meeting April 7, 2021 6:30pm via Zoom 

Agenda:
· Discuss agenda for Coaches’ Equipment Handout

· Review Coaches’ Newsletter

Michelle Hagerty, Secretary/Administrator
